CITY OF COCONUT CREEK

Police Department
INTER OFFICE MEMORANDUM

To: Chief Fred Hofer

Fredefick Hofer

Date: June 5, 2025

(Jun 17,2025 08:46 EDT)

Through:  Deputy Chief Henry Cabrera, .

Henry Cabrera (Jun 16, 2025 14:36 EDT)

From: Captain Fred Shelton(,, 2zs,27
Subject: Sale of K9 Lucky

K9 Lucky has served the Coconut Creek Police Department since May 2016 with
distinction for the past nine (9) years. He was purchased with Law Enforcement Trust
Funds on February 12, 2016.

During his illustrious career, K9 Lucky assisted on numerous arrests, drug detections,
and fortitude incidents. K9 Lucky was always a favorite guest at public demonstrations
and various youth programs throughout the City.

Considering the physical condition, the age, and the acclimated bond between the family
and household of K9 Lucky and his handler, Officer Brian Valenti, | recommend the City
sell K9 Lucky to Officer Valenti for $10.00 (ten dollars and no cents), as is customary in
the law enforcement profession.

cc:  Captain Frank Fuentes, Operations Division Commander
Captain Jenna Kriplean, Support Services Division Commander
Lieutenant Kevin Valade, Special Operation Division Lieutenant

APPROVED DATE DENIED

: 4{:/4/ Jun 17,2025

Fredefick Hofer (Jun 17, 2025 08:46 EDT)

FREDERICK C. HOFER, I FREDERICK C. HOFER, Il
Chief of Police Chief of Police




